MINUTES OF THE

CHANNEL ISLANDS BEACH COMMUNITY SERVICES DISTRICT

SPECIAL BOARD MEETING, June 27, 2017    

A.   CALL TO ORDER, ROLL CALL, AND PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:
President Koesterer called the meeting to order at 6:06 PM and led everyone in attendance in the Pledge of Allegiance. In attendance, Vice President Spiegel, Director Marcus, Director Brewer, Director Nast, General Manager, Jared Bouchard, Clerk of the Board, Erika Davis, General Counsel, John Mathews, and Office Manager, CJ Dillon. 

B.     PUBLIC COMMENTS: 
CHP Officer Kevin Denharder addressed the 4th of July holiday and safety concerns.
C.     CONSENT CALENDAR: 
Director Marcus moved to approve the Consent Calendar as presented. Director Brewer seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

Koesterer, Spiegel, Marcus, Brewer and Nast      5 - Yes   0 - No   

D.      ACTION CALENDAR

1. Presentations regarding Fisherman's Wharf Proposed Development

a) Harbor and Beach Community Alliance


b) Channel Islands Harbor LLC

The General Manager announced at the meeting that the District's main concern is a comprehensive plan that needs to be prepared in order to provide water and sewer services to the project.
 Diane Delaney presented to the audience on behalf of the Harbor and Beach Community Alliance. Harbor and Beach Community Alliance's position was that they are against piecemeal projects and the current proposed project at the corner of Channel Islands Blvd and Victoria Ave. Points included in the presentation were traffic, parking and no public access.
 Darrel Malamut presented to the audience on behalf of the Channel Islands Harbor LLC. Channel Islands Harbor LLC presented the plans for the project and discussed the concerns of the residents. 
The Public speaker comments included 11 against the project, 2 for the project, and 4 speakers with questions.

After a lengthy discussion, Director Marcus moved to direct Staff to send a letter to the County of Ventura requesting a comprehensive update to the Harbor Public Works plan. President Koesterer amended the motion to include that the CIBCSD supports the City of Oxnard request and to send correspondence to the City of Oxnard and the California Coastal Commission. Director Nast seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 

Koesterer, Spiegel, Marcus, Brewer and Nast      5 - Yes   0 - No    
        2.  Consider consulting agreement with Jared Bouchard for transitional support services.
Director Marcus moved to approve a 45 day contract with the option for an additional 45 days that future General Manager Alikhan can extend without Board approval. Director Brewer seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 

Koesterer, Spiegel, Marcus, Brewer and Nast      5 - Yes   0 - No   

        3.   The Board will consider the appointment of a Operations Manager
 General Manager requested that the Board authorize the following changes to the Operations Manager Contract. The new position title will change to Deputy General Manager/ Operations Manager and there will be an additional $8000.00 educational benefit to complete B.A. Degree relevant to District-business, per year for 3 years. 

Director Brewer moved to approve the motion. Director Marcus seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.

Koesterer, Spiegel, Marcus, Brewer and Nast      5 - Yes   0 - No   

E.     INFORMATION CALENDAR:
   1.   Report from Board Members of any meeting or conference where compensation from the  District for attendance was received.

None
F.     BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS:
Director Brewer announced the County Meeting regarding the decks on beach front homes was rescheduled to September 21, 2017.
Director Marcus stated the Board's appreciation to Jared Bouchard and wished him good luck in his new position. She also welcomed the future General Manager Akbar Alikhan.
G.    GENERAL COUNSEL & GENERAL MANAGER COMMENTS: 
Jared Bouchard thanked the Board and welcomed the new General Manager.
H.    CLOSED SESSION: None

The Board Meeting adjourned at 8:56 PM.

_______________________________________________                                   

Susie  Koesterer, President                                                                                                 

�We ought to include the requested provision that states degrees pursued must be relevant to District-business and provide a District benefit.





